


Proverbs 1:7
7 The fear of the Lord is the beginning of knowledge,
   but fools despise wisdom and instruction.

Do you have a “go-to” graduation gift that you like to give all the graduates? I know
some people give towels, some people I know give kitchen utensils, of course some
people give gift cards. 

In the past I’ve given books because they seem to stay with us through the years.
Maybe I thought the graduates would read them…eventually!

But what if we could give each student something more valuable, we might even
say, priceless? I wonder what it would look like if this year in the card you record
your most treasured wisdom. Share with the graduate all the things you wished
you knew when you graduated. Does the thought of sharing your wisdom remind
you of past mistakes, or great decisions? Probably both. 

But I wonder what our graduate-selves would have thought if someone suggested
they make sure to Fear the Lord? I think I can feel all the graduates rolling their
eyes right about now. After all, at that age do we really fear anything? 

This year I am suggesting that you share a little of your faith with the graduates in
some intentional way. Maybe a note in a card, maybe a gift that shares The Good
News, maybe a conversation that helps them understand just how important faith
will be in their lives, especially when the tough times come. 

Now that sounds like a precious gift! Have a great graduation season, and let’s all
be in prayer for our graduates!

Peace to All,

Pastor Mike







The following students 
are being confirmed:
Ty Comito
Payton Fogle
Mira Johnson
Lyla Osterhaus
Carley Beller
Maxwell Comstock
Brody Osterhaus

Congratulations to the Confirmation Class of
2025. Come celebrate with us on May 4, 2025.



Ruth
Circle

The Women of Grace are blessed to hear from some
of the people who volunteer their time and talents
with our church family. Join us at 10:00 on
Wednesday’s during May and June as they share their
passion for their ministry.

Mission Committee is working with Midwest Missions.
Helping people going through hard times
Put your items in the tote by 6-1
Pick a flower & bring everything or just a few items
You will be helping people around Iowa, the
County & the world.

Ruth Circle will meet on Tuesday, May 20th at 9:30.
Everyone is invited to join us at Smokey Row. Come join
us for something good to eat and conversation.

The food pantry is in need of toilet paper for May.
We greatly appreciate all you share with our
community. 

Youth Group’s last day will be May 28, 2025.

May 18 is Graduation Sunday



WORSHIP
LEADERS

MAY

05/4/2025 Marne Sievers

05/11/2025 Greg Lindaman

05/18/2025 Matt Cope

05/25/2025 Darren Sievers

SCREENS MAY

05/04/2025 Josh Systma

05/11/2025 Tim Crowley

05/18/2025 Vincent Mezger

05/25/2025 Ronda Frost

MAY HOSPITALITY

Nancy Jennings

Julie Cermak

Time & Kathy McCoy

Bill & Karla Voboril

Jane Hutton

Melissa Johnson

Children's Message 
A Special time during Worship 
on Sunday:
May 4: Marilyn Goodhue 
May 11: Nancy Lindaman 
May 18: Darren Sievers 
May 25: Ronda Frost

June 1: Marne Sievers 
June 8: Sue Mooers 
June 15: Karla Voboril
June 22: Marne Sievers 
June 29: Tim Crowley





June 22-26
6-8:15 p.m.

For students who turn 4 on or before
September 15 through going into 6th grade

Meal provided every evening at 5:30
$10/child suggested donation or $25/family:

covers VBS materials and VBS character shirt
Scholarships available, if needed.

Registration link: 

We also need VOLUNTEERS--adults and youth!. Sign up link: 



Thank you  to Tim Crowley, Patti Isley, Eileen Miller, Candy Ludlow, 
and Nancy Jennings for creating an incredible worship space.

Thank you to Marne Sievers for the incredible lily tree and to
everyone who bought lilies to make the tree beautiful.



Easter Tribute Given by

In memory of Ryan Jackson Anonymous

In memory of Bob Benton Linda Benton

In memory of William & Evelyn Bruster Julie Cermak & Family

In memory of David Cowger Donna Cowger

In memory of Gary Dates, Sr. Jean Dates

In memory of Jay Clayworth; and in honor of Diane
Clayworth

Tami Fetters

In honor of All our girls Woody & Peggy Fogle

In memory of Matthew Scholl Kay & Bill Scholl

In honor of Chad Scholl & family, Brandon Scholl & family Kay & Bill Scholl

In memory of Tyson & Dylan Sievers, Mary Sievers
Darren, Marne, Megan & Riley
Sievers

In Honor of Helm, Sievers, and Fogle Families
Darren, Marne, Megan & Riley
Sievers

In memory of Mary Sievers Don Sievers

In memory of Roger & Eunice Parker Janene Stoner & family

In memory of Sonny & Sharon Rochleau Denny & Kristi Woodruff

In memory of Duane & Jeanne Woodruff Denny & Kristi Woodruff

In memory of Casey & Wilma Jones; Patricia, Bruce & Tod
Merrifield

Drew & Robin Merrifield

In honor of our granddaughters Tess, Laura, & Mina
Merrifield; Turner Merrifield, Trenton & Scarlett Merrifield

Drew & Robin Merrifield
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